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February 6, 2007

Mr. Rob McKenna, State Attorney General

State of Washington

1125 Washington Street
PO Box 40100
Olympia, WA 98504-0100





Re: December 2006 Advisory Memorandum pursuant to RCW 36.70A.370

Dear Mr. McKenna:

Back on August 11, 2006 we sent the attached letter inquiring about the revised AG Advisory Memorandum (AM) on government TAKINGS. (see above reference)  A Mr. Michael S. Grossman responded to our August 11th letter that the Advisory Memorandum would soon be released.  We just learned through another source that the new Memorandum was released in December 2006, even though Mr. Grossman promised in his letter that we would receive a copy "once it goes to press".  (We request a copy of the AM be sent to the above address ASAP)

One of our arguments with the Advisory Memorandum of 2003 was that it did not fully define the four (4) attributes of property ownership and in fact, left off the RIGHT OF USE from said attributes.  Upon reading through the revised Memorandum of December 2006, we found that once again the RIGHT OF USE has been omitted from those attributes.  (See revised Advisory Memorandum, Part III, Warning Signals, Paragraph 3)
The most fundamental right of property ownership IS the RIGHT OF USE.  Voluminous cases involving the RIGHT OF USE have been adjudicated in higher and lower courts.  Case law abounds on this subject.  We pro-vided a 5-page essay outlining a few of the RIGHT OF USE cases (provided in a treatise by State Supreme Court Justice Richard B. Sanders) to you when you first took office two years ago and again, we also provided the essay with our letter to the AG's office of August 11, 2006.  Originally, this essay was our written testimony to the King County Council in August of 2004 opposing the County's Critical Areas Ordinance (CAO), a couple of months before the CAO was passed by the Democrats of the 13-member council.  You sat on that council and were privy to my testimony.  Mr. Grossman entered my testimony in the record of the AGO Takings Work Group and gave each committee member a copy (per his letter of August 22, 2006).  And yet, the RIGHT OF USE is once again, omitted from the four (4) attributes of property ownership in the revised Memorandum.  To quote Justice Sanders, "if the right of use be extinguished, then the right to own property is a barren right."  We find it inexcusable that the "right of use" has fallen off the AG's radar screen.  We had hoped for more from you.

Every day rural landowners are besieged by environmental protection law, in violation of the equal protection clause.  King County's CAO was grossly negligent in addressing only one (1) of 13 goals of this state's GMA.  The County's CAO was not only a TAKING in the compensatory sense, it was also a TAKING in the substantive due process sense.  Unfortunately, the courts, to which your Memorandum alludes to resolve such issues, aides and abets legislatures that pass all of these draconian environmental laws.  In short Mr. McKenna, constitutional protections of government abuses and takings of private property are dead, just as protections against eminent domain for other than public purposes is also dead.  Perhaps the REPUBLIC is dead as well!

Respectfully,

Ron Ewart, President

A Rural Landowner Non-Profit Organization Dedicated to Re-Establishing and Defending Constitutional Property Rights.
